

## **GROUP GUIDE**

This guide is designed to help you grow in your relationship with God and develop meaningful, lasting relationships with others. Get together with friends or visit brookwoodchurch.org/groups to find a group that's already meeting.

Let's grow stronger together!

Message: Running with Purpose

September 14, 2025

#### Connect

Respond and discuss any or all of these questions to help get the conversation rolling.

- Imagine walking into a room filled with everyone you've ever met. Who from your past would you look for first (not including Jesus or your family)? Why?
- On a scale of 1-10 (1 being *not at all*, and 10 being *over the top*), how disciplined are you? Are you content with how you rated yourself? Why or why not?

## **Pray Together**

Spend a few minutes quieting your heart and drawing your attention toward God.

# Study and Discuss

#### 1 Corinthians 9:24-27 (NIV)

<sup>24</sup> Do you not know that in a race all the runners run, but only one gets the prize? Run in such a way as to get the prize. <sup>25</sup> Everyone who competes in the games goes into strict training. They do it to get a crown that will not last, but we do it to get a crown that will last forever. <sup>26</sup> Therefore I do not run like someone running aimlessly; I do not fight like a boxer beating the air. <sup>27</sup> No, I strike a blow to my body and make it my slave so that after I have preached to others, I myself will not be disqualified for the prize.

- 1. What prize is Paul motivating his readers to run after? How does he describe it?
- 2. Paul further describes what he means by the *prize* and *crown* in the following passages. What did he dedicate his life to?
  - a. Philippians 3:7-14
  - b. 1 Thessalonians 2:17-20
- 3. What does a runner need in order to win a race?
- 4. How do these things relate to being a follower of Christ?
- 5. To win the race, Paul says we need to go into *strict training*. What benefits are there in approaching the Christian life this way? Would this help or hinder your relationship with God? Why?
- 6. When running the race of the Christian life, what does Paul tell us *not* to do? How have you found yourself doing these things?
- 7. What does it mean to *make your body a slave*? What was Paul trying to get us to understand?
- 8. Paul illustrates obtaining the prize using an allusion to the Greek Olympics. Receiving the crown (made from wild olive branches) was a great honor for having finished the race victoriously. At the end of Jesus' life, while being beaten and tortured, Roman soldiers twisted together a crown of thorns and set it on His head (see Mark 15:16-20). Do you think there is any correlation?
- 9. Some things are more important than others. At the end of your life, what will you be glad you dedicated your life to? Pause and make a list.
- 10. How will this change the way you think and live this week?
- 11. The good news of the Gospel is that life in Christ brings renewed purpose. What do these passages teach you about God's purpose for your life?
  - a. 1 Corinthians 10:31-33
  - b. Colossians 3:23-24
  - c. Matthew 28:18-20
  - d. Acts 20:22-24
  - e. Mark 8:34-37

## Make it Personal

What stands out to you from this week's lesson and study? How can you apply this to your life? Pause in prayer and ask God what He wants you to know.

# Memorize

One of the best ways to hear God throughout the day is to store His words in your heart and mind.

Based on this week's theme, commit these words of Scripture to memory:

Do you not know that in a race all the runners run, but only one gets the prize? Run in such a way as to get the prize.

1 Corinthians 9:24 (NIV)